OFFICE OF THE STATE ATTORNEY

SEVENTH JUDICIAL CIRCUIT OF FLORIDA
VOLUSIA, FLAGLER, PUTNAM & ST. JOHNS COUNTIES

RJ.LARIZZA
STATE ATTORNEY

251 North Ridgewood Avenue
Daytona Beach, FL 32114-7509
Phone (386) 239-7710
Fax (386) 239-7711

March 26, 2019

Special Agent Chris Deardoff

Florida Department of Law Enforcement
Orlando Regional Operations Center
319 Riveredge Blvd., #214

Cocoa, FL 32922

Re: Investigation of Officer Involved Shooting of Dillon Larson Parker
FDLE Case Number: OR-27-0333

Dear Special Agent Deardoff:

This letter is to advise that this office has reviewed all of the investigative reports,
officer statements and witness statements provided by your office regarding the “police
use of force” involving Deputy Wesley Blum from the Volusia County Sheriff's Office and
Corporal Tony Tagle from the DeLand Police Department that occurred on November
19, 2018.

Based on a review of the investigation and the information provided, no further
action is warranted by this office.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to
contact me.

Sincerely,

R.J Larizza
State Attorney
Seventh Judicial Circuit

Cc:  Sheriff Michael J. Chitwood, Volusia County Sheriff
Chief Jason Umberger, DelLand Police Department
Michael Lambert, Esq.



